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A place for people and nature




September 2010
Dear Fangfoss, Bolton & Spittal villagers,
As the seasons turn it is time to write to tell you about the summer in Jubilee Park and look forward to our autumn events.
“Biker Bash”

Feedback about our summer event, held in July, was very positive with those attending saying how much they had enjoyed it and what a great atmosphere there had been.  However, the event, designed for villagers and bikers alike, was not supported as well as had been hoped and as a result only made a small profit towards the annual running costs of the Park.  Consideration is being given to a similar event next year, as we think that with a few changes we could increase the numbers participating and repeat the fun.

Park Usage

The use of the Park during the summer by children, families and dog walkers appears to have increased year on year which makes the efforts that went into establishing the Park and the on-going work in maintaining it all seem well worthwhile.  We would welcome more help with maintenance and/or events and new committee members – anyone wishing to get involved should contact Lyn & Gerry at the Pottery.

Damaged Vortex

Unfortunately the vandalised vortex at the entrance to the Park has not yet been repaired.  We have been quoted just under £3000 by the manufacturer to repair it but we are looking at alternatives to see if we can effect a repair at considerably less cost.  Clearly people find the vortex quite an attraction as several people have enquired about how long it is going to be out of action and we have had a couple of donations specifically towards getting it repaired.

Please see overleaf

Bins

The bins have needed emptying more regularly this year because of greater usage and the volunteer rota to empty them has struggled at times.  More volunteers would be welcome!  A special bin for dog waste is being considered.

Future Events

St Crux
We have just been informed that there is a spare day at St Crux in York on Saturday 30 October.  This fund raising opportunity (selling tea, coffee, cakes, sandwiches & bric-a-brac) is not to be missed.  Unfortunately several of our usual helpers are away that weekend so if you can help (either on the day or with cakes or bric-a-brac prior to the event) please let Lyn and Gerry know at the Pottery by completing the tear off strip below.

Bonfire

The bonfire will be held at the Park on Saturday 6th November commencing at 6.00pm.  Although last year’s event was very successful we have an improved plan for this year so that the queuing for food is reduced and we do not have a long break in the firework display as we had last year.  Come along and make it a successful and enjoyable village event.  Entry fee will be the same as last year - adults £4, children £2, family ticket £10. Please do not put bonfire material on the village green as it proved difficult to deal with last year.
AGM

The AGM will be held in the school on 26 October at 7.30pm.  Please come along and let us have your views on the Park and any developments.  Only members are eligible to vote but your views are always welcomed (membership £5 per year). 

Please continue to support your award-winning village park.

Jubilee Park Committee
To keep up to date with what’s happening at Jubilee Park please see the village website – www.fangfoss.net
Please complete and return to the Pottery 
Name:






Telephone number/email:

I can help with the St Crux fundraising event on Saturday 30 October by 








Coming on the day to help





Baking cakes 





Providing bric-a-brac


I would like to volunteer for the bin emptying rota

*I will deliver cakes/ bric-a-brac to the Pottery





*I need someone to collect cakes/ bric-a-brac from me





* delete as appropriate








Fangfoss & Bolton Jubilee Park Company.  Company Number 5338789

All enquiries to Richard Allen 01759 368498 or Bob Broughton 01759 368125

